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STEERING COMMITTEE

Thursday November 6, 2008
Silver Spring, MD
 Minutes
Present: Sharmila Bhatia, Lauren Brown, Nat DeBruin, Ed Galvin, Jim Gerencser, Randy Goss, Geof Huth, Jane Ingold, Rob Jenson, Marianne Kasica, Brian Keough, Ellie Kidd, Joanne McKinley, Linda Angle Miller, Catherine Lamoureux, Jennie Levine, Susan McElrath,  Megan McShea, Catherine OBrion, Dale Patterson, Linda Ries, Diana Shenk,  Leslie Simon, and Cheryl Stadel-Bevans

Call to Order 

Chair Susan McElrath called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 

Attendance and Introductions 
The Steering Committee members introduced themselves to the group.

Approval of Agenda

The agenda was approved with moving Outreach after NCH.
Approval of Steering Committee Minutes (Spring & Summer)
The Spring Minutes were approved.
The Summer Minutes were approved as amended.
Officers’ Reports  

Chair
Report Submitted.
Administrator’s Report 
Report Submitted.
Catherine Lamoureux reported that 669 members have renewed their membership. She has additional renewal applications that have yet to be processed.  Susan McElrath asked the committee if we want to issue the pdf membership directory as we transition to MemberClicks. The committee agreed that we will continue to produce the directory in January and July. We will be producing a print version for those members who have not provided MARAC with an email address.

Susan McElrath informed the committee that we need a transition team to coordinate work as we activate our MemberClicks account. Jim Gerencser volunteered to serve on the transition team. Susan will approach those she has in mind for serving on the team.
Catherine Lamoureux reported that a student at Queens College has contacted her about a survey which she will send out to the caucuses for volunteer participation.

At 7:18 p.m. Catherine Lamoureux stepped out. The committee discussed the duties of the administrator and made suggestions regarding improved communication between the administrator and MARAC members.  At 7:41p.m. Catherine returned.

Vice Chair, including Meetings Coordinating Committee 
Report submitted.

Jennie Levine reported that West Virginia will be asking for LAC volunteers. The West Virginia LAC met today and are interested in inviting Kentucky and Ohio to attend the Charleston meeting. Jennie motioned that MARAC offer Kentucky and Ohio attendees registration at the member rate. The motion was seconded by Nat DeBruin. The motion was approved. Jennie suggested that the Membership Committee reach out to Ohio for membership. Jennie also stated that student registrations are limited to four consecutive meetings and changes will be made to the Meeting Manual.
Secretary
Sharmila Bhatia thanked members for following directions in submitting reports.
Treasurer, including Finance Committee
Report submitted. 
Jim Gerencser stated that publications costs are high and recommended that the Publications Committee look at how to cut costs and consider electronic publications, cheaper printer, Web access, and email. The committee should check the membership survey and look at the next fiscal year’s budget. We are operating at a loss. While the conferences are making money we are not making enough to cover the dues shortfall. If the committee agrees to a dues increase membership must be notified 30 days in advance with the vote taking place at the Spring Business meeting.
Susan and the Parliamentarian will look at notification distribution. The Finance Committee will be looking for recommendations and justifications for an increase in membership dues. Jim reported that the Charleston meeting budget was approved by MCC and Finance Committee. Steering Committee approved the budget.

Archivist
Report submitted. 
Continuing Business 
Ad Hoc Committee on Disaster Preparedness and Response 
Joanne McKinley reported that the Guidelines were posted on MARAC’s website in October and the committee is now working on Disaster Resources which will be a locally based web resource. Currently the Disaster Resource is lacking members in Delaware, Maryland, and West Virginia.  Additionally, it was suggested expanding the locally based resources to include western Pennsylvania, western/northern New York, and western Virginia as these states are geographically large. Caucus chairs are asked to mention the Disaster Resource at Caucus meetings.
Standing Committee New Business and Updates

Custer Award 
Report submitted.
Development 
Report submitted.

Leslie Simon reported that she is stepping down as chair with Marianne Kasica taking over as the new chair. This meeting is the end of the formal 35 for 35 campaign and the committee will be discussing on how to use the funds. There is no designated funding source for disaster response and preparedness at this time. Leslie suggested that we should have planned for fund raising prior to issuing the Disaster Fund Guidelines. This will be the next task for the committee to deal with.
Distinguished Service Award 
Report submitted.
Education  
Report submitted.

Brian Keough reported that the committee met today and discussed off conference workshops. Steering Committee confirmed the electronic vote to add one full meeting scholarship and two travel scholarships for a total of $900.  Brian stated that the committee needs to revisit scholarships to workshops as currently we’re not providing enough money. Also, he stated the current guidelines for granting scholarships is unclear.
Finding Aids 

Report submitted. 
Membership Development
Report submitted.

Ellie Kidd reported that Membership Development had a joint meeting with Outreach. Membership will be updating the membership brochure and Catherine will provide printer information. For Outreach, Mary Mannix created a one page handout promoting the Fall Meeting for events. Susan recommended adding the responsibilities to the Meetings Manual and suggested having a new member table at registration. Susan assigned officers to attend caucus meetings.
National Coalition for History 
Report submitted.

Outreach
Report submitted.

Ed Galvin reminded Steering committee that committee changes must be submitted to the MARAC webmaster. The program editor will receive an award since his duties are concluded. He stated that the responsibilities for membership and outreach committees are not well defined. Susan asked committee members to send her comments on committee responsibilities. We will address this at the Winter meeting and develop a task force.
Nominations and Elections
Report submitted.
Geof Huth reported that the committee met today and developed list of possible nominees.
Publications 
Report submitted.

State Caucus New Business and Updates

Delaware (Randy Goss)

Report submitted.

District of Columbia
Report submitted.

Alison Oswald reported that she received query to post a resume. The committee agreed that this is not appropriate for the listserv. The committee discussed whether we should post jobs and provide a binder for resumes, and which committee should maintain a career center. Susan will add this for consideration by the task force.
Maryland

Report submitted.

New Jersey 


Report submitted.

New York 


Report submitted.

Pennsylvania 
Report submitted.

Virginia 
Report submitted.

West Virginia 

Report submitted.

New Business 
No new business
The Winter Meeting will be held either on January 30 or February 6, 2009.
Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 9:42 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Sharmila Bhatia

Secretary
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